## Dear Elected Officials:

The Michigan Liquor Control Commission is currently considering the proposed rescission of the Liquor Control Commission's Licensing Qualification rule, R 436.1133. This rule limits the distance between specially designated distributor licenses to not less than 2,640 feet, except under conditions where the Commission may waive this prohibition. This rule is commonly known as the "Half-Mile" rule.

The Commission will begin holding a public hearing on September 6, 2017 at 1:00 p.m. in the Jacquelyn A. Stewart Hearing Room, Constitution Hall, 525 W. Allegan St. Lansing, Michigan 48929. The Commission is looking for the public's comments on the proposed rescission.

I encourage you to notify your constituents of this upcoming hearing and the proposed rescission at hand.

Thank you for your service to our community. If you have any additional questions, comments or concerns please contact me at <a href="mailto:senate.michigan.gov">senate.michigan.gov</a> or 517-373-5100. Have a blessed week.

Sincerely,

Margaret O'Brien

State Senator-District 20

bigant O'Bren